Iron County Memorial Building Restoration Committee Meeting Minutes - July 11, 2016

Present: Bill Thomas, Joe and Dorothy Walesewicz,, Pat DiLuna, Laverne Morello, Judy Nevala, Karen Tenlen, Leola Maslanka, Joe Pinardi

Bill opened the meeting at 6:30, The Pledge was recited. Pat affirmed that the meeting was properly posted.

Pat read the minutes from the June 20th meeting. Motion made to accept the minutes as read. seconded, and approved.

Bill responded to an item in the June minutes and affirmed that Penny Colasacco has been paid for the chair covers and the cleaning deposit for the hall was returned.

There were no communications.

Treasurer: There is \$5,204.03 in the checking account. We have enough reservations for the summer to pay all the bills.

FUNDRAISERS; On October there is a quilt show plus reservation. A man has 40 quilts which he would like to sell. A discussion was held about either charging him a percentage of his sales or just charging him the regular charge for the tables he needs. After considering the matter it was decided to charge him for the tables. He has said he will donate a quilt for raffle at the fundraiser.

CLEANING; We need a list of things which need checking whenever Dennis Munn comes in to clean the place. He is charging us \$45 a week, and Bill will talk to him about the schedule and using the check list. Paper supplies are to be looked into as some complaints were heard because the bathrooms had run out of paper products during one event.

OLD BUSINESS Dorothy called Mr. Zaleske regarding the sharing of a dumpster with VFW, the Iron County Food Pantry and the Memorial Building. Mr. Zaleski approved putting the dumpster on VFW property. Dorothy will call Eagle Waste to firm up the price and the location. Joe Pinardi was concerned about the location so it would not interfere with plowing snow during the winter season. That issue was settled.

Dorothy checked with Judy to see if Marcus Swartz was informed about the drinking fountain in the lobby. The fountain is not working, and though water drains out slowly, debris is left in the bowl. Judy will check with Marcus and the matter will be taken care of.

Bill talked to Cookie Laguna regarding work which needs to be done. Since Mr. Laguna is so busy, Bill will go down to see him to try to get things moving.

Public Comment: Dorothy said she is having an 80th birthday party on Saturday, July 16th at the Memorial Building. The festivities will begin at 4 PM and dinner will be served at 5:30 for \$10 per person. The party will be upstairs.

Judy Nevala gave Joe Walesewicz a list of caterers for reference for future meal reservations at the hall.

It was asked if fans were available for the All School Reunion if it's a hot day. Several offers were made for fans.

It was asked if we would consider contacting other entities in the area to set up links regarding publicity etc. for rentals, It was also decided that the MBRC should join the Chamber of Commerce since it is only a \$25/year fee for non-profits.

Our next meeting will be on August 8th at 5:30 in the Memorial Building,

Motion to adjourn at 6:30. Seconded and approved.

Respectfully submitted. Pat DiLuna